
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING DECEMBER 2018
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, December 10, 2018 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the December 6 issues of the Mt. Horeb Mail and Middleton Times Tribune and posted at the Community Center, on the Town Website and Town Garage on November 29, 2018.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Paul Correll; Jeff Baylis was absent, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 8 citizens were present. Meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Nancy Meinholz led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the November 12 Town Board Meeting and November 12 Town of Elector minutes.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Paul Correll to accept the November 12 Town of Elector minutes and Board understanding of the public hearing minutes.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to accept the November 12 Town Board Meeting minutes as corrected.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to accept the November 30 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $76,577.06.  All Board Members approved.   Motion carried. 
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Reminder that nomination papers are due by January 2nd in the Clerk’s Office.  Nomination papers can be picked up in the Clerk’s office at any time in December.  Chair – Sand Shed is essentially finished.  Patrolman is waiting for the cement to cure before dumping anything in the shed.  Materials have been sent to the Plan Commission regarding conservation subdivisions.  They would be implemented when using transfer of development 
rights.  Otherwise subdivisions would be part of the normal process.  Greg Haack highlighted the discussion at the Mt. Horeb Fire Dept.  The Village of Mt. Horeb was given a chance to make an offer on the old station before the property went on the market.  The Fire Department had two appraisals done.  Those appraisals came in at $530,000 and $585,000.  Village offered $550,000.  Fire wants about $700,000.  Village came back at $610,000 but the Fire Department turned the offer down.  The next meeting of the Fire Board will be a discussion to advertise the property for sale.     
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  None 
Action on vacant lots developed as part of Hidden Valley Subdivision that have development entitlements and rezone accordingly as part of Dane County Chapter revisions.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to approve that Hidden Valley Subdivision vacant lots each have entitlement rights but are not substandard parcels.  Lots include parcels 070715285008, 070716180002, 070716190608, 070716282107 and 070716295004 .  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Update from Chris Klopp on Inter-municipal Energy Planning Committee regarding ATC.  Chris indicated some new developments.  Rob Danielson did an analysis on impact documents including aviary assessments.  Non-transmission alternatives and low voltage alternatives were among the choices as to what options are available.  Doing nothing is also an option.  Non-transmission alternatives are things like solar power.  It is easy for the groups to show the non-transmission alternative’s benefits could exceed ATC costs.  We don’t need the Cardinal Hickory Creek line for traditional utility transmission but windfarms may need CHC for the currently distributed electricity to be distributed.  One item feeds the other.  73% of electricity that goes through the CHC line is generated by fossil fuel.  It doesn’t show a big change for the amount of renewals.  Expect CHC to come out with public relation information.  But there will be things they will not be informing public about.  As far as being an intervenor, a discovery will happen at a pre-conference meeting that has been scheduled.  It will lead to grouping and then there will be a decision as to who may or may not be included.   The Dane County Board voted to become an intervenor.  Mike Dubis indicated that Judge Newmark released a paper today on intervenors.  You can have up to 60 days to intervene.  The time to request to be an intervenor deadlines ended on Thanksgiving with Friday offices closed.  So far it looks like five groups will form out of 76 requests to intervene.   Judge Newmark will likely accept all interveners.  Mike is still of the opinion that municipalities have more weight than individuals.  Judge Newmark suggested that before you become an intervenor you should understand what it means.  An intervenor must adhere to scheduling and is under scrutiny.  Intervenors will be interviewed and required to attend all meetings. They may incur significant costs.  Mike believes he means time cost.  Intervenors can site expert testimony.  Mike suggested producing and filing our documents.  Most parties hire an attorney as an intervenor.
Action on Town Board to become an intervener regarding ATC line.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to not become an intervener for the Town of Cross Plains regarding the ATC line but will submit previous letters through the public comment process in response to the EIS scoping process.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on Appointment of Election Inspector.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to accept Jane Hyer as election inspector for a 1 year term starting January 1, 2019 until December 31, 2019.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   

Action on Budget Transfers between Major Categories.  Tabled until next month.
Action on Road Maintenance Priorities for 2019.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to approve road maintenance on the following for 2019: 
1. Crack Filling TBD at approximately $15,000

2. Chip Seal 2018 wedging

3. Ditch work @ Rocky Dell culvert to improve drainage

4. New culvert on Cleveland Road at Deer Run Heights to improve drainage

5. Culvert replacement @ Garfoot & Braun and on Union Valley and Valley Spring roads

6. Ditchwork and culvert replacement or removal on West Mineral Point at Red Hawk 

7. Shoulder work @ curve of Timber Lane & Old Sauk Pass to improve drainage 

8. Wedge culvert dip at north end of Timber Lane

9. Wedge east edge of Timber Lane just south of Mauer intersection

10. Overlay of cul du sac on Camel Hill Road

11. Replace Shagbark Road and culverts damaged from 2018 flood & improve ditches

12. Culvert & Ditchwork along Oak Valley and around Oak Valley and Stagecoach 

13. Purchase of Roller & Trailer 

14. Pave Garage Parking Lot with concrete apron at new shed and drainage retention

15. Ditch work/possible culvert on Garfoot @ Lochners/Meinholzs

16. Culvert replacement on Barlow

17. Culvert replacement on Union Valley

18. Mower rental for two weeks

19. Ditchwork in Pine Bluff along WMP east of garage

Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:31 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


